Minutes of the meeting of St. Giles Governing Body

Resources Committee held on Monday 10th October 2022 at 6.00 p.m.

Part A Minutes
PRESENT: Kathleen Shields – KS (Chair), Katherine Lewis (Head Teacher) - KL, Ken Morcombe – KM, Paul Thirkettle - PK. Neal Fraser – NF, Peter Denman – PD, Caroline Horgan – CH
ALSO PRESENT: Lisa Negus –School Business Manager (SBM), Colin Milsom – Clerk
APOLOGIES: Curlita Campbell – CC 
1.
Apologies and welcome
There were apologies from Curlita Campbell which were accepted.   The meeting was quorate.
2.
Membership

There were no changes to the membership of the committee.
3.
Pecuniary Interests

There were no declarations of pecuniary interest in relation to any of the agenda items, and no new declarations from members of the committee.

4.

Minutes 13th July 2022

The minutes of the meeting held on the 13th July 2022 were submitted were agreed as a correct record of the meeting subject to one amendment.   They would be signed by the chair.
5.

Matters Arising and referred items
There were no identified matters arising.

Q. Adjustment to the school lunch times – Has any further thought been given to reducing the lunch period?
A. There are several factors which do not appear to make this a viable option for the school.   By changing the lunch period there would be an impact on staff as well as parents since the school would need to change the timing of the school day and this could have a detrimental effect on parents.   The saving on staff time would be marginal but the school would give this further consideration and see how other schools managed it.

Catering Contract - The committee was informed that one of the 3 companies that were tendering for the contract had withdrawn as they did not feel that they had the required expertise to provide the specific requirement for the special schools.   Tasting options would be taking place on the 10th November with the other 2 companies.   There were now only 6 schools left in the cluster for the tender.

It was agreed that as a decision would need to be made with regard to the tender prior to the full board meeting the recommendation would be circulated by email for a decision and that would be formally ratified at the full board meeting.

6.
Estates

Works listed in the SBM report had been put out to tender and there had been a follow up to see if the price could be reduced if all work were carried out by the same company.   A response had been received from W C Evans but their combined price was still higher than the lower contract price.   They had been approached again.   Although the committee had agreed to accept the quotations from Acacia, there had been a request to see if they were able to reduce their price for the combined works but so far no response had been received.   Given the current increasing cost of materials it was agreed that an expeditious decision would need to be made and the SBM was requested to get back to the committee when she heard from either or both contractors about reductions in the quotations.

Heating and Ventilation – Phase 1 had been completed and the site was due to be surveyed for phase 2 on the 25th October with a planned installation date of Summer 2023.
The contractors had indicated that the new heaters would place a reduced load on the electrical system but a load test was being planned for January 2023.

School Roof - Phase 1 of the roofing works had been carried out although there had been some issues with water ingress but the contractors were on the process of making good and decorating the damaged areas.   The second part of the roofing work was scheduled for Summer 2023.

Telephone System – National changes to the phone system cabling would mean that the school would have to upgrade its systems.   Three quotations had been sought but the lowest quotation had been received from the current supplier, Southern Communications, and it was agreed to accept their quotation with the changes being made from April 2023.

Q. Will the changes to the system be able to cope with any increases in internet requirements and more handsets?

A. This was raised with them but we will check to see how much band width is still available.   There is not an issue with adding more handsets if required.

7.
Personnel Matters

The committee had received a report from the head teacher with updates on some of the current staffing changes and posts being advertised.   The school was still experiencing difficulties with recruitment and TA staffing was under review.   The school still had some pupils who should have transition to different settings for other LA’s and the school was expected to provide home tuition for 2 pupils but did not have the staff resources to be able to do this.   The LA had not paid the school the 1 to 1 funding that had been promised.

Q. Is this in the relevant EHCP’s?

A. No it is not.   The LA has refused to include it.

The report showed the current pupil projections and staffing requirements but at the present time the school was having to assess 3 pupils who did not have an EHCP.

The current School Staffing Structure had been circulated and this was formally agreed.

8.
Financial Reports  


The Q2 report had been circulated and was discussed.   


Q. Could the school raise a purchase order against the LA for the £150k?


A. No that is not the way the funding process works.   The LA would need to raise an order to the school to do this. 


The school had requested the refund of overpaid pension contributions as it was needed in the current year’s budget.


The school had still not received funding for the teachers’ pay and pension costs.

Q. Will it be funded in future?


A. Non-teaching staff pay awards are not funded and the current indication is that the teacher pay awards will not be funded by the government.

It was noted that there was an additional cost for the replacement of a valve in the pool of $2,800 which had not been in the budget but was necessary in order to continue to use the pool.

The committee noted the impact of the changes on the deficit.


If agreed teachers’ pay awards would be backdated to the 1st September but other staff back dated to the 1st April.   The latter represented £2000 per person on the full time pay scale, but had to be agreed by all 3 unions and so far this had not happened.   The results of the ballots were expected late in October.


The projected pay awards had been included in the budget.   The board would be advised of the final outcome of the ballots.
Neal Fraser and Peter Denman arrived during the discussion of this item.


The chair reported that a check had been carried out on the single central record as well as a financial spot check.

Lettings – The committee agreed that the room hire charges should align with the cost of hall hire.


The committee noted the rest of the SBM’s financial report and the SBM was thanked.
9.
School Policy Review


Business Continuity Plan – This had been agreed at Steering but was referred to the committee for review.   There were no comments on the document.

The following policies were agreed:

Lettings Policy

Swimming Pool Lettings Policy
Governors Allowances
School Data Protection Policy (This had been agreed by all board members by email)

The Lettings Policy would be updated with the charges which had been agreed by the committee.   


No other policies were presented for approval.
10.

Any Other Business

There was no other business.

11.
Confidentiality
As there were no matters of a confidential nature contained in the Part A Minutes it was agreed that the Part A Minutes could be published after they had been agreed by the chair.

12.
Date of next meeting
The dates below were noted but a new date was agreed for the second A & S meeting this term.   In addition the later dates for the Resources Committee and FGB in the Spring term were confirmed.   Meetings would commence at 6.00 p.m. and he newt dates were:     
Autumn 2022
A & S 9th November (2nd meeting)

FGB 30th November

Spring 2023

Strategy 10th January

A & S 18th January

Resources 22nd March
FGB 30th March
Summer 2023

Strategy 25th April

A & S 10th May

Resources 12th July

FGB 19th July
An additional A & S Data meeting might be held prior to the FGB meeting.   This would be confirmed in the autumn.
As there was no other business the meeting closed at 7.15 p.m.

Date ……………………..


Chair ………………………….
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